

## Commonwealth of Virginia

## VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

SOUTHWEST REGIONAL OFFICE 355-A Deadmore Street, Abingdon, Virginia 24210 (276) 676-4800 www.deg.virginia.gov

Travis A. Voyles Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources Michael S. Rolband, PE, PWD, PWS Emeritus Director (804) 698-4020

> Jeffrey Hurst Regional Director

February 16, 2024

Mr. Ernie Hoch TRC Companies 2200 S. Main Street, Suite A Blacksburg, VA 24060 ehoch@TRCcompanies.com

Subject: Acknowledgement of Notice of Intent

Carbo Landfill

Dear Mr. Hoch:

The Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) Southwest Regional Office (SWRO) received a Notice of Intent (NOI) for an as yet unnamed facility, prepared by TRC Companies and dated February 14, 2024. The NOI was received on February 14, 2024 via email with hard copy to follow. The NOI will be reviewed for administrative completeness in accordance with the Virginia Solid Waste Management Regulations (VSWMR, 9 VAC 20-81-10 *et seq.*). Review of the NOI will take place by March 15, 2024 in accordance with 9 VAC 20-8-450.C.2.

For the purpose of tracking the review of the NOI and future application submittals, the name "Carbo Landfill" has been assigned to this facility at this time. No Solid Waste Permit Number (SWPXXX) has been assigned at this stage pending submittal of a Part A application. Please include this Identification on all future correspondence until a permanent facility name has been assigned.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (276) 608-8777.

Sincerely,

Stacy A. Bowers

Land Programs Manager

DEQ - Southwest Regional Office

Stry A. Bourse

c: Jeff Hurst, Stacy Bowers, Daniel Scott, Stephan Martin – DEQ SWRO Ernie Hoch – TRC Companies (<a href="mailto:ehoch@TRCcompanies.com">ehoch@TRCcompanies.com</a>) John Matney – Nova Company (via TRC Companies) File – Carbo Landfill